

Susana Martinez, Governor Sidonie Squier, Secretary Julie B. Weinberg, Director

December 1, 2014

Ms. Vanessa V. Sammy
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
U.S. Department of Health & Human Services
7500 Security Boulevard
Room: S2-02-24 Mail Stop: S2-01-16
Baltimore, Maryland 21207

RE: New Mexico Centennial Care, Section 1115 Waiver Demonstration- 11-W-00285/6

Dear Ms. Sammy,

Please find attached the Quarterly Report for the New Mexico Centennial Care program (11-W-00285/6) for the quarter ending September 30, 2014 for your review.

Of particular note this quarter is the increasing success of the Centennial Care managed care organizations (MCOs) in finding hard-to-locate members in order to complete the health risk assessment (HRA). The MCOs have used numerous community resources to locate their members and conduct the HRAs, including community health workers and FQHCs, as well as Core Service Agencies (CSAs) which serve individuals with severe mental illness and severe emotional disturbance.

Thank you for your assistance and partnership with the Centennial Care 1115 waiver. Should you have any questions, please contact Ellen Costilla at (505) 827-3180 or Ellen.Costilla@state.nm.us.

Sincerely,

Julie B. Weinberg

Director

Enclosure(s)

Cc: Brent Earnest, Secretary, NM Human Services Department
Bill Brooks, Associate Regional Administrator, CMS Region VI
Stacey Shuman, AR and NM State Lead, CMS Region VI
Nancy Smith-Leslie, Deputy Director, Medical Assistance Division, NM HSD